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STEP AHEAD PROGRAM

[bookmark: _GoBack]																																		Step Ahead is a summer program that provides first-time college students English and math sessions to review key concepts necessary to retake the placement exam. The program also includes a series of workshops and enrollment in a guidance course to help students’ transition from high school to college.  Participants applied to participate in the program and they were provided with an opportunity to retake the placement exam and benefit from fall priority registration.  The program had two objectives: (1) Improve students’ placement level in English, math, and reading at retest; and (2) Successfully transition and prepare participants to enroll in fall 2011 semester.  The program achieved both of its objectives. Overall, the median improvement in placement for the Step Ahead student was 3 levels.  Three students improved their placement by 7 levels! Additionally, 54 of the 58 students who completed the program continued on to enroll in fall 2011.  In addition to these indicators of success, there was an unanticipated successful outcome in English placement.  Many non-native English speaking students tend to take the lowest level English composition course and progress through a sequence of writing courses that are not best for their educational needs.  The Step Ahead program successfully rerouted these students to the ESL sequence and almost all of these students were placed higher in the ESL sequence. Of all students in Step Ahead, the percent testing into the lowest level of English was 35% initially; after retesting 24% remained at the lowest level and the remaining 11% scored into higher levels of English.  In math, students scoring into the lowest level were 53% initially; after retesting only 16% remained at the lowest level of math.  
																														To improve students’ transition from high school to college, the program exposed participants to many of the services available on the campus. This was achieved by offering participants daily workshops that dealt with topics such as: Careers in Technical Education (CTE); How to complete a financial aid application (FAFSA); Eligibility requirements to participate in Cal Works and Student employment; Student Learning Center; Disability Resource Center; EOPS; Trio-Student Support Services; Puente; Using and navigating WebAdvisor; and scholarly expectations of students by faculty.  Students were also required to complete a guidance course to learn about career options, become familiar with the transfer process, and to complete a customized Student Education Plan (SEP).  Participants were also provided with the opportunity to apply for admission into a student support program such as EOPS, Trio’s Student Support Services (SSS), or Puente.

																																	The students’ scores in the retest increased significantly and more accurately reflected their skill levels as a result of participating in refresher courses.  Higher scores in the placement exam saved students money, time, and effort.  Norco College benefited by a reduction in the number of class seats needed in basic skills sections in fall and subsequent semesters.  
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